
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
Contact: media@americanautocouncil.org 
 

November 30, 2018 

 

 

AAPC Statement on Signing of USMCA  

 

Washington, D.C.- Gov. Matt Blunt, president of the American Automotive Policy Council, 

issued the following statement on President Trump signing the United States-Mexico-Canada 

Agreement (USMCA):  

“We appreciate the administration's continued efforts to modernize our nation’s existing trade 

agreements and help grow U.S. automotive manufacturing with new agreements like the 

USMCA.  We commend the negotiators for crafting an agreement that keeps the United States 

and North American automotive manufacturing competitive and for including important 

provisions that require the acceptance of vehicles built to U.S. safety standards and address 

currency manipulation.  However, we remain concerned that the continued imposition of steel 

and aluminum tariffs on Canada and Mexico will undermine the benefits of the USMCA. We 

strongly encourage the parties to come to a resolution and relieve the undue burden that has 

been placed on U.S. manufacturers.” 

The American Automotive Policy Council (AAPC) is a Washington, D.C. association that 

represents the common public policy interests of its member companies FCA US LLC, Ford 

Motor Company and General Motors Company.  
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